STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 17th February 2020 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, Peter Meadowcroft, John Parry, Andrew Henderson 

	Public:  2
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	John Umney, DFP, Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor 
Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
John Umney, Our Bus, reported that passenger numbers are on the increase, and a new route has been approved and added to the schedule for the villages of Begbroke & Yarnton. However, more volunteer drivers are required to cover the new routes. The Clerk agreed to contact the Parish Councils of Begbrooke & Yarnton to ask if they could advertise for people who would be willing to volunteer as drivers. 
1624
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Rosemont, Cllr Hudspeth
1625
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1626
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 13th January 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising

Cllr Parry contacted Renault to ask for results of the speed campaign. No response as yet, he  will chase up and report back at the next meeting
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Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Cllr Jackson – 
COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH

We had a positive meeting on Saturday 25th January to launch the Community Speedwatch.  It was led by a constable from Chipping Norton who is knowledgeable about the process, with about 20 people attending.

Brian McKeown of North Street, kindly offered to be the main coordinator, and a committee of 7 other people, including Perry Knight a local police traffic officer, was appointed.  This included one representative from Sandford, and two from Westcote Barton.


WODC CLIMATE CHANGE INITIATIVES

At a lengthy full WODC meeting on January 22nd, there was an update regarding progress so far.  The all-party working group met three times before Christmas. A lady called Ness who has been appointed as a full time "Climate Change Manager".  The other significant appointment has been the addition of another member on to the cabinet, with a specific brief on Climate Change.

Both these appointments will hopefully focus minds on ways in which WODC can help to take measures to help to combat the climate emergency.  Some things are already on-going, such as reducing single use plastics and installing electric car charging points.  But the scope of other possibilities is quite daunting, such as significant tree planting, promoting community solar schemes, increasing insulation in new developments, or promoting alternative transport (particularly electric powered) to reduce car use.
1628
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



PC Notice Board – One of the doors has blown off and needs to be repaired.  Cllr Hinton will approach Martin Probbitts to request a quote for the repairs. 
The PC received an email from a resident in Mill Lane to bring to the PC’s attention the current state of the lane at the Ford in Mill Lane. Since the floods and the road closure there are orange barriers, and the area appears to have become a car park for the building site at Holliers Farm. The resident asked if the PC could help with the following:
1. Would it be possible to find out when the water works (presumably the reason the road block is there) will be carried out and if it can be hurried up?

2. If the lane might be cleaned so that the silt and mud from the floods is removed and the road looks tidy again! The resident is happy to strim and mow verges if the mud and vans are gone. 
Cllr Carter-Windle will visit and report back to the PC.


1629
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) Village Appraisal – 
Who filled out the survey 

The survey was completed by 262 people across our parish.   
The demographic breakdown of respondents was as follows. 57% of respondents were female and 43% male. 45% of respondents were aged 65+, 32% 40-59 and 9% 22-39. There were two clear household groups answering the survey – families (with varying employment statuses) and older generations/retirees. Over 64% of respondents have lived in the parish for more than 15 years, with 92% living in privately owned properties.  

Housing demand 
Perhaps the most contentious issue impacting a village of our size is the demand for housing. Opinion on this is split. 50% of respondents said they would like more housing, whereas 50% said they would not. That’s 118 and 117 respondents respectively.  

The main type of housing needed is for young and local people i.e. Affordable Housing/Help to Buy and 1-2 bed properties. People are keen to keep developments small scale, to keep within village boundaries, and not to build out into the countryside. People are concerned about the impact on the school, local roads and issues around parking (lack of).  

Concerns about the environment  

One of the key themes was the overall concern around green issues. Respondents shared concerns on issues such as climate change, recycling waste (including plastics), wildlife decline, water use and pollution, litter and air pollution. You would like to see more action across the board but in particular promoting green spaces and trees, promoting wildlife and reducing waste. You would also like to see more use of solar panels and government subsidies for this. We should be planting more trees in the village. Dog fouling remains an area of concern. 

Things to do in the village and beyond 

People are taking full advantage of the opportunities in our village and surroundings. The most popular sporting/fitness activities include walking, cycling (on and off road), running and horse riding. Many people are involved in or interested in joining many of our local activities such as painting, Gardener’s Society, choir/singing, photography, Local History Group, drama and dance. People value local services such as the shop. The Sports and Social Club is appreciated by its members. 98% of respondents saw Our Bus Bartons as a vital or very important community asset. 

The three most popular shopping areas outside the Bartons are Banbury, Chipping Norton and Kidlington. Large numbers of people enjoy travelling outside the village to go out for drinks/meals and to go to the cinema, theatre and be involved in sport (both participating and spectating).  

77% of people would favour small-scale commercial premises within the village. A gym, a café, a nursery and a youth centre were the most frequently recommended new local services. The core area of concern is the lack of activities for older children/younger adults. Overall, there’s a great sense of community coming through the results. We should encourage more volunteers and opportunities for activities for the young. With 67% of respondents saying they would volunteer for the local community, perhaps this is would be a good place to start.   

Roads  

With the continuing village discussion of the state of roads and car flow, it is unsurprising to see roads as a core area of concern. Roughly 76% of respondents thought that more traffic calming measures should be introduced and 65% of people were dissatisfied with the state of our local roads. Potholes were certainly mentioned more than once! This is important evidence to back up the Community Speedwatch and initiatives by your local Council representatives to secure traffic calming measures for the village.  

Police presence, crime and the reintroduction of Neighbourhood Watch? 

The good news is that almost everyone (98% of respondents) feels safe in the village.  However, half of respondents were concerned about local crime with drugs being the number one issue. Roughly 35% of respondents were also concerned that the level of crime had increased, although 65% felt that it had not. There’s some concern about the lack of police presence in the village. Many want to join a new village Neighbourhood Watch scheme – some 99 respondents in fact! 

Some of our other favourite facts 

·      The top professions are teaching/education, property/construction and business/consulting

·      58% of people attend a place of worship and 88% think it is important to have the church for occasions such as weddings, funerals and christenings 

·      70 people would be willing to pay a regular financial donation to Our Bus Bartons. Make yourselves known!

·      99% of people are happy with the Dorn Free Press! 
Note from meeting - The feeling is that there should be an official document showing the results in the same way as the last appraisal. The PC will discuss the next steps with Cllr Rosemont.  

b) Great British Spring Clean – March 20–13 April 2020
Cllr Rosemont had previously emailed the Clerk to ask that this be included in the 

Agenda, and suggested that the village get involved. The Clerk confirmed that we

already have litter pickers and are covered for insurance purposes. If we do go ahead

it is recommended that in order to reduce the likelihood of injury or damage arising, that 

a risk assessment of the proposed tasks is completed in writing and kept in the PC

records. The Parish Council should ensure the participants are competent to carry out
the work they are offering to undertake and, for the more manual duties, have access to 
the correct tools as well as suitable clothing/protective equipment.   
1630 
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report 
I attended a meeting at RLT focused on the importance of reading and how we are making sure that all our children read fluently by the time they leave Primary School. Reading now has an extremely high profile in the new OFSTED inspections. One area of development for our school is around the quality of books we provide for the children to read and, following a cull of inappropriate or outdated books, we are about to start replenishing our shelves. We will be holding a reading evening soon to raise some money as this is a very expensive project. We are also planning to work with Jaffe and Neale [bookshop in Chipping Norton] so that parents and other interested parties could buy a book for school should they wish.

We have been looking at the school day timings. The staff, in general, would prefer a slightly extended day, finishing at 3:10. The start of the day will remain unchanged in that the children go in at 8:45, however the day will officially start at 8:50, with children being marked late after this. We are aiming to make these changes for Easter, however, we are aware that some parents have commitments that will not be able to be rearranged by then and we will work with them on this.  The younger children will be able to have additional break in the afternoon at the teacher’s discretion.


(b) Highways, pavements and verge 






Moles lane – cycle barrier a third of the way up – there is a small amount of metal left behind and needs to be cleared. There is also a loose manhole cover. Cllr Henderson will take a look. 

Salt bin – Holliers Crescent (opposite number 46) – The bin has been damaged by a delivery driver and needs to be replaced. The Clerk will investigate cost of a new bin. 

Mrs Pearce, Holliers Crescent – Tree issue – Cllr Carter-Windle will call round to find out what the problem is and will report back.  


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



Planning for VE day ongoing. 

The Scouts have put a portacabin in the car park as a temporary measure until their old one is removed. This will be complete before the VE celebrations.
1631
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


None



1632
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17th February 2019 

On the night – Invoice from Cherwell Graphics for the printing of the Xmas celebration leaflet/posters - £245.00.
1633
To receive items for next agenda



Village appraisal


Co-opt Bruce Norgrove

1634
AOB 



a) Update – Safe Roads for Middle Barton

We are still awaiting a formal response from Oxfordshire county council in regard to the petition we submitted. 

The meeting with Matthew Barber was interesting. He agreed to ask his police colleagues to do more enforcement work along North Street in the coming months to support our community speed watch initiative. He spoke about how community speed watch was being explored by his department as a UK wide online initiative and asked to be kept informed as to how ours progresses. 

The briefing on how to use the community speed watch equipment took place at the end of January and was well attended. Community speed watch is ready to begin in Middle Barton. 
1635
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th March 2020 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


5



  Signed .............................................


